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Board Direction 
PL17.249404 

 

 

The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board 

meeting held on March 26th 2018.  

 

The Board decided to refuse permission, generally in accordance with the 

Inspector’s recommendation, for the following reasons and considerations. 

 
Reasons and Considerations 
 

1.   Having regard to the fact that the lands that are the subject of the 

application for development are not zoned for residential development, and 

that the only basis for permitting residential development on these lands 

relates to Objective RES OBJ 6 of the Dunboyne/Clonee/Pace Local Area 

Plan 2009 – 2015, which stated “To facilitate the completion of the 3 no. 

phases of the registered ‘Unfinished Estate’ residential development at 

Williamstown Stud as originally permitted under Meath County Council 

planning register reference DA/40501…”, and having regard to the fact that 

the proposed development is materially different to the layout authorised by 

that planning permission, and does not encompass the entire site of that 

development, it is considered that the proposed development would 

represent haphazard and uncoordinated residential development which is 

not justified by any statutory Development Plan zoning or objective and 

would, therefore, be contrary to the proper planning and development of 

the area. 

2.   The proposed development would give rise to additional vehicular, 

pedestrian and bicycle traffic on a road network which is substandard and 
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deficient in the provision of footpaths, cycle paths, pedestrian crossings 

and public lighting.  The proposed development would be without safe and 

convenient pedestrian and cycle access to community and social facilities 

in the nearby town centre of Clonee.   Therefore, in the absence of 

definitive provision for the rectification of these deficiencies, the proposed 

development would be premature pending the determination by the 

planning authority of a road layout for the area and would endanger public 

safety by reason of traffic hazard.   The proposed development would, 

therefore be contrary to the proper planning and sustainable development 

of the area. 

 

 

 

 

Board Member  Date: 26th March 2018 

 Philip Jones   

 


